January 24, 2012

The Honorable Phil P. Leventis

South Carolina Senate

608 Gressette Building

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Senator Leventis:
I am writing to express my strong opposition to S. 1109, legislation that you recently introduced to prohibit fixed base operators (FBO) from charging a ramp fee to aircraft that use their facility. 

As you are a former small business owner yourself, I am disappointed with your attempt to harm small businesses at airports throughout the state.  The services that an FBO provides are the reason that aircraft come to our facility.  Even when not purchasing services such as fuel, aircraft operators benefit from the private money invested in an FBO as they use aircraft parking, waiting areas such as lobbies, pilot lounges and snooze rooms, and restrooms.  An FBO is costly to build and maintain, and recouping a reasonable return on one’s investment is the goal of any business.  In some locations, due to local market conditions, ramp fees play an important role in that business model.  Using the power of the state legislature to treat FBOs as if they are a public accommodation is inappropriate.

It is not in the best interest of any business to have government control the policies and procedures of a private business.  While public airports receive public funding, most FBOs are private businesses built with an investment of private capital.  This capital is put to use not only providing valuable aeronautical services at an airport but also relieving the taxpayers from having to provide these services.

According to the South Carolina Department of Commerce, general aviation supports 5,167 jobs and contributes over $417 million to the state’s economy.  In addition, general aviation generates $9.4 million in personal property taxes and $1.6 million in jet fuel taxes.  South Carolina is home to 22 charter flight companies, 34 repair stations and 52 FBOs.  FBOs are a valuable resource in both aeronautical services and airport development.  Allowing our government to control these businesses will reduce their ability to provide quality services and facilities at our nation’s airports.  
I respectfully request that you withdraw S. 1109 to ensure that valuable aviation businesses in South Carolina are protected.

Sincerely,

